






Ms. Rogers stated she believes it to be a win-win situation. She stated that there is genuine 
concern for the homeless people that have taken up residence on the property, and she thanked 
Ms. Lefebvre for her kindness. 

A ROLL CALL VOTE WAS TAKEN ON THE MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION NO. 
4763 AS FOLLOWS: 

YEAS: Gatewood, Rogers, Pruhs, Matherly, Huntington, Cleworth 
NAYS: None 
Mayor Eberhart declared the MOTION CARRIED and 
Resolution No. 4763 APPROVED. 

COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL 

a) Board of Plumber Examiners Meeting Minutes ·of June 10, 2016. 

ACCEPTED on the CONSENT AGENDA. 

b) Appointment to the Chena Riverfront Commission. 

APPROVED on the CONSENT AGENDA. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS' COMMENTS 

Mr. Gatewood stated he would keep it short since it is not his last time to comment as a Council 
Member. He stated that he has enjoyed his time as a Council Member but that he is also glad it 
is coming to an end. He stated he would have more to say at the next meeting. 

Ms. Rogers warned every one of phone scams designed to trick the elderly population, and she 
shared an incident that happened to her. 

Ms. Huntington acknowledged all those who ran in the election and thanked citizens who voted. 
She welcomed Mr. Jacobson back to City Hall. She suggested that Council Members visit with 
FPD and speak with employees to see what is going on in the department. 

Mayor Eberhart stated that the Public Safety Commission will meet at FPD at 11 :30 a.m. on 
Tuesday, October 11. 

Mr. Matherly thanked the Council for allowing him to attend telephonically. He congratulated 
everyone who participated in the election and wished good luck for the final ballot count. 

Mr. Cleworth welcomed Mr. Jacobson back as Chief of Staff. He stated he appreciates all the 
candidates who ran for office. He applauded everyone who was willing to put their name out 
there; he stated that he has been on the losing end of elections before and that it is not fun. Mr. 
Cleworth stated that in historical Spokane there are no street signs, no yield signs, and no street 
lights, but it seems to work very successfully. He asked if Rickert and Gateway subdivisions 
were going to have pavement by the time snow flies. 
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Mr. Jacobson stated that he has spoken to the Engineering Department and that they do plan to 
have pavement laid in the near future. H_e stated that the water table was so high over the 
summer that they were not able to fix all of the sewer line issues. He stated that they plan to do a 
temporary paving job before winter strikes. 

Mr. Cleworth spoke to the death of the gentleman Ms. Herbert mentioned. He stated that the 
man had recently been released from the hospital after receiving treatment for heart issues. He 
stated that he would like Acting Police Chief Brad Johnson and Deputy Police Chief Eric Jewkes 
to come forward, but requested that Mr. Pruhs be allowed to make his comments first. 

Mr. Pruhs spoke to the purchase of the Interior Gas Utility. He commended HR Director 
Angela Foster-Snow for her stabilizing influence at the City in such stressful times. He 
welcomed Mr. Jacobson back to City Hall. Mr. Pruhs stated that Mr. Gatewood is an 
exceptionally knowledgeable person who he will miss serving on the Council. 

Mr. Cleworth stated he received a complaint that he would like to pass on to FPD about 
transients making a camp over by Walden Estates. Mr. Jewkes stated that he has heard about it 
and has looked into it. He explained that the camp is on private property and did not appear to 
be an issue. 

Mr. Cleworth spoke to the FPD using non-lethal weapons and asked why Tasers. are only 
effective sometimes. Mr. Jewkes stated that Tasers have inherent flaws but can also be very 
effective. He stated the issue is that Tasers need to have contact with a person's skin in two 
different places to create the current in the body. Mr. Jewkes stated that during the winter 
months in Fairbanks, people are often wearing heavy winter clothing so an officer cannot make 
contact with the skin. Mr. Cleworth asked about the weapons that shoot beanbags; Mr. Jewkes 
explained the pros and cons of the beanbags. He stated it is a tool FPD has used and can 
continue to use. 

Mr. Johnson stated that FPD does not want officers to place themselves in jeopardy simply to 
deploy a less lethal weapon. Mr. Cleworth asked Mr. Johnson if he knew anything about the 
weapon Mr. Tumey spoke of in his public testimony. Mr. Johnson stated that the weapon Mr. 
Tumey used as an example is the very newest on the market and that it is still undergoing testing. 
Mr. Johnson stated that FPD is always looking for new alternatives. Mr. Cleworth asked Mr. 
Johnson to do some research and let the Council know what he finds. 

Mr. Pruhs, seconded by Ms. Huntington, moved to go into Executive Session for the purpose 
of discussing AFL-CIO Labor Negotiations. 

Mayor Eberhart called for objection and, hearing none, so 
ORDERED. 

Mayor Eberhart called for a five minute recess. 
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EXECUTIVE SESSION 

a) Labor Contract Negotiations 

The City Council met in Executive Session to discuss Labor Negotiations. Direction was given 
to staff and no action was taken. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Eberhart called for objection to ADJOURNING the 
meeting and, hearing none, so ORDERED. 

Mayor Eberhart declared the meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.~ . 

Transcribed by: EB 
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